


   
 

contact EHS.  Members were reminded that the Co-Chair Worker member role is still vacant and 

all Worker members were asked to consider volunteering for this role.   

 

6. Meeting Locations: Continue with Teams or move to in-person? The committee discussed future 

meetings and whether there is interest in moving to in-person meetings.  All members agreed 

that a hybrid model would be acceptable moving forward, provided we have access to rooms 

with the appropriate technology.  It was noted that Human Resources, USW office and EHS all 

have access to rooms with the appropriate technology and members were encouraged to notify 

the Co-Chair Management member and Secretary if they also have available meeting rooms.  

Future meetings will be staggered between these locations.  

 

7. WSIB Injury Reports:   

 

¶ Animal Care Services: It was noted that the staff member started their current position 

in April 2020 and started experiencing pain in June 2022 but it was not reported to the 

employer and there was no indication that the pain was work related. Staff member first 

reported they were experiencing pain March 9, 2023 but at the time there were no 

specific identification of a work related cause. As a result, the worker and the 

department began working with Employee Wellness under the sick 

leave/accommodation processes. The staff member was able to perform their regular 

duties between March 9-14, 2023 but was absent March 15-17 and modified duties, 

clerical in nature, was attempted unsuccessfully on March 20, 2023 and they were off 

work starting March 21, 2023. During this period their doctor suggested the pain may be 

work related and a potential repetitive strain injury. At this point EHS was notified and 

the WSIB reporting process was initiated.  At present EHS is continuing to follow up with 

the department and WSIB.  

 

8. Workplace Inspections: Working to confirm VPFA, Provost and VP Academic, Office of Planning 


